Chapel Hill Public Arts Commission
Meeting Summary
April 11, 2007
Present:  Dick Robinson, Chair; Lowell Roberts, Vice-Chair; Erica Rothman, Secretary; Mary Ellen Goyer; Janet Kagan; Ann Kendall; Scott Radway; Andi Sobbe; Louise Stone; Elizabeth Taylor; Frank Webb; Kate Flory, Executive Director; Steve Wright, Public Art Coordinator 
Absent:  Debbie Hepp, Treasurer; Haig Khachatoorian 
I.
Call to Order

Robinson called the meeting to order at 5:05 pm
II.
Public Art Flash
Flory showed photographs of this week’s final installation of Kirkland’s work at the Town Operations Center.  The artwork will be included in the main site dedication, most likely in mid-June.  Commissioners discussed ways to publicize these pieces and thanked Flory for her work on this project.  Robinson announced that the Town and CHPAC will each cover half of the $2,800 owed to Kirkland.  
III.
Approval of Minutes
The March 2007 minutes were approved.
IV.
Announcements

No announcements were made.
V.
Treasurer’s Report
Flory announced excess funds in this year’s budget result from slower than expected progress in certain Percent for Art projects and savings in printing expenses.  A list of possible expenditures for the remainder of the 06/07 fiscal year was discussed.  Commissioners were interested in hosting a speaking event, but not in the current fiscal year.  
VI.
Corporate Identity Project
This topic was tabled for the May Commission meeting.

VII.
Committee Highlights
Wright, Webb, and Flory reported on Sculpture Visions developments:  21 artists submitted 47 works for the 2007-2008 Sculpture Visions selection, to be held in the next few weeks; Carolinas Realty on Estes & Franklin is considering hosting a sculpture in the upcoming exhibit; and work has begun on the sale of the current SV piece Pillar of Fire to The Coker Woods Neighborhood Association. 
Sobbe announced that around 265 artworks were submitted to this year’s Community Art Project, and that the exhibition opening will be held Thursday, April 12th at the Chapel Hill Museum.  An additional opening will be held at Carol Woods Friday, April 13th.  The Commission discussed post-exhibition uses for the Community Art Project DVD.
Flory announced that the Town’s Streetscapes Committee selected Mik Young Kim’s team out of four finalists interviewed for the upcoming Streetscapes project.
VIII.
Old Business

The May 5th Retreat Agenda was discussed.  Commissioners were asked to write down two things people do not know about themselves and submit these to Rothman for an icebreaking exercise.  Commissioners were also reminded to submit a prioritized list of current programs to Flory if they have not already done so.  The most recent 5 Year Plan will be distributed to Commissioners before the retreat.

Robinson previewed the Contextual Plan presentation to be given tonight at the Town Council’s Public Hearing.  Commissioners discussed points members of the public may make at tonight’s hearing.   
Roberts reported that the Major Art Initiative awaits Bill Friday’s discussions with potential donors.

IX.
New Business
No new business was considered.
X.
Personal Announcements
Stone announced that Rothman won a Gracie Award in video documentary.
XI.
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 6:45 pm
Respectfully Submitted,
Steve Wright, Public Art Coordinator
